
 

 

 
Date Tuesday 1 March 2011.  
 
Following is a summary of the Committee of 
the Whole held on Tuesday 1 March 2011.    
For full details 
www.ryde.nsw.gov.au/meetings  
 
Item 1  Confirmation of Minutes – the 
meeting endorsed the Committee of the 
Whole Minutes of the meeting held on 15 
February 2011. 
 
 
Item 2  Planning Proposal, 9-19 Second 
Avenue, Eastwood.  The meeting 
endorsed the recommendation to rezone 
the land (currently occupied by the Hawks 
on Second Bowling Club, to R2 Low 
Density Residential. 
 
 
Item 3  Amendments to S94 
Development Contributions Plan 2007.  
The meeting endorsed the 
recommendations.  A notice of the 
amendments will be published in a local 
newspaper.   
 
 
Item 4  Voluntary Planning Agreement 
Porter & Belmore Streets, Ryde.  The 
meeting endorsed the VPA offered for the 
$20 million development, that includes a 
monetary contribution of $600,000, 
provision of a right of way for public use 
and other upgrades including 
underground of power lines in the 
immediate vicinity. 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Item 5  Clr Michael Lardelli AM - 
Acknowledgement of Former Mayor.   
The meeting resolved that the new park 
being constructed as part of the 
redevelopment of Royal Ryde 
Rehabilitation Hospital to be named in 
honour of the former Mayor and be 
known as ‘Lardelli Park’. 
 
The meeting closed at approximately  
9.00 pm. 
 


